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Safe OUTside the System: The SOS Collective
The Safe OUTside the System (SOS) Collective is an anti-violence program led by and for 
Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Two Spirit, Trans, and Gender Non Conforming people of color. We are 
devoted to challenging hate and police violence by using community based strategies rather 
than relying on the police. SOS Meetings are held every 1st, 3rd, & 4th Tuesdays from 6:30-
9:00 in our ALP Brooklyn office in the basement of 85 South Oxford, Brooklyn, NY 11217. For 
more information you can contact our SOS Coordinator, Kerbie Joseph, at kerbie@alp.org
 
TransJustice
TransJustice is a political group created by and for Trans and Gender Non-conforming people 
of color. TransJustice works to mobilize its communities and allies into action on the pressing 
political issues they face, including gaining access to jobs, housing, and education; the need for 
Trans-sensitive healthcare, HIV-related services, and job-training programs; and resisting 
police, government and anti-immigrant violence. TransJustice Campaign meetings are 1st & 
2nd Wednesdays from 6:30PM - 9:00PM at  in our ALP Manhattan Office  147 West 24th 
Street, 3rd Floor, New York, NY. For more information contact our Director of Programs, 
Cleopatra Acquaye-Reynolds, at cleo@alp.org
 
3rd Space
The 3rd Space Support program seeks to work with Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Two-Spirit, Trans 
and Gender Non-Conforming People of Color (LGBTSTGNC POC) who struggle with issues 
around employment, education, health care and immigration status. It is a place to give and 
receive sustainable support; where creation, invention and innovation will be practiced.  We 
will draw from our resilience to support ourselves. 3rd Space General meetings are held on 
the 1st & 3rd Monday from 6:30-9:00 in our ALP Manhattan Office. For more information 
and confirm location, contact our 3rd Space Coordinator, Simone Sobers, at simone@alp.org .
 
Member Engagement and Leadership
Since the Audre Lorde Project first opened its doors in the summer of 1996, volunteers have 
been essential in building every aspect of ALP from setting up computer systems, to developing 
ALP's newsletter, to organizing events, to setting the direction and vision for ALP's work.
During the spring of 2010 The Audre Lorde Project launched a new membership program that 
provides a way for you to take part in the work of ALP whether you have a lot of time or just a 
little. For more information, contact our Member Engagement and Leadership Coordinator, 
Kade Cahe, at kade@alp.org .


